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From Your Worship Committee 

Our Current Schedule Is: 

May 17 Michael O’Cain preaching  
(We hope to welcome Pastor Russell 
Clark that day!) 

May 31 it’s a 5th Sunday! It’s Pentecost.   

Michael O’Cain will be preaching. 
Wear red or fire colors! 

Look for email communication for Zoom links and 
any further details for these worship services the 
Thursday before the service. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 

 

V May 25, 2020 4:00 PM  
 

Sunnyslope Church's “chit-chat” 
You are invited to a time of visiting and 
sharing with your Sunnyslope Church friends 
via a scheduled Zoom meeting! 

* watch for links in the week prior  

 
V May 31, 2020  

SPECIAL OFFERING 
Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASA) 

Chelan-Douglas CASA Program 
https://www.cdCASA.org/ 
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   It Came From the Depths 

There go the ships and Leviathan which thou didst form to sport in it. 
Psalm 104:26 

 
 

 

This past Friday  my son Chris, granddaughter  Emily  and I went  fishing  out 

of Everett on Puget Sound. We were fishing  for  Lingcod,  a leviathan if  ever 

there was one. Chris has a twenty  foot metal boat that is fully  equipped for  

fishing.  As near as I can tell  heõs got everything  there is to have on a boat, 

down  riggers, rod holders, and all sorts of electrical gadgetry. Although  

Emily  did  fish a bit  at eight years of age the fact her iPad held her interest 

more than fishing  did  not earn her any demerits. The highlight  of Emilyõs day came when she caught 

a òrock fish.ó Truth  be told  it  was much more rock than fish, although  it  was adorned with  barnacles 

and a couple of unidentified  shells clinging  to it. Emmy was a good sport about her òfishó and has 

pictures to prove it. 

 

As for  myself, well  modestly  speaking, I had a wonderful  day. Here is a Michael truth:  I do my best 

fishing  when Iõm not paying  attention.  For proof  of that statement one needs look no further  than 

when we started jigging  Friday.  I had dropped  my line in thirty  something foot of water and was 

letting  the waves raise and lower  my bait and about to turn  my attention  to a 

double chocolate muffin  which  I require for  catching large fish when my pole 

demanded attention. Momentarily  I thought  about making  the pole wait  but its 

continued  protests fairly  shouted, òNOW!ó And  thus the battle was joined. 

Whatever was on the other end of my line was heavy and seemed to resist the 

idea of meeting me. When we got the fish close to the boat Chris declared, 

òThatõs a big fish dad! I think  you got a Halibut.ó That brought  mixed 

emotions as Halibut  are out of season. About  the time Chris saw our prize it  

decided to take another run  back into  the depths from  whence it  came and 

peeled off  about fifteen feet of line lickety -split.  In due course we prevailed  

though  and were greeted by one very  angry Lingcod.  Chris put  the tape to 

our catch and pronounced it  to be forty -two  inches long. As Iõve thought  

about its size over the past few days itõs occurred to me his tape could be defective as Iõm certain it  

was closer to forty -five inches long. Captain Christopher  also guesstimated my Lingcod  weighed 
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about twenty -five  pounds. Well,  there he goes again with  his defective measurements. It  seems to me 

more like  thirty  or thirty -five  pounds, no, maybe forty  pounds is closer to the truth.    

 

Sadly, we couldnõt keep my trophy  as it  was over the thirty -six 

inch maximum  length threshold. I suppose if  one is going to 

give fish back to the depths having  bragging rights  about it  

being too big is a something of a consolation. For those whoõve 

never seen Lingcod  they are not a happy lot, they have a big 

head and a mouth  filled  with  lots of sharp, pointy  teeth. 

Although  Chris was taking  great care the Lingcod  made clear 

its displeasure. Truth  be told  its behavior bordered on rudeness. 

 

That flopping,  hopping  mad Lingcod  came to mind  more than a couple of times over the weekend as 

I listened to family  and friends vent their  frustr ations about the current  state of affairs due to the 

pandemic. My  golly,  people near and dear are about as mad as that Lingcod.  They all shared a 

common theme, anger, so much anger; it  surely came from  the depths of their  beings. Iõve been 

known  to get fru strated over this mess and I wonder,  havenõt we all? But these emotions which  were 

spilling  out were more than frustration  and at times it  went  beyond anger.  

 

I suppose if  there is a positive  to be had for  being present as friends and family  railed  against events 

beyond their  control  is it  has helped me to set my course. Iõve decided I can best help friends, family,  

and society by not buying  into  this anger which  seems to have taken over the airwaves and has 

become so prevalent  in our  lives. If  I hear the call of the church correctly  it  is to be a voice of 

compassion in the face of hurt,  which  is where much of the anger comes from.  While  I understand 

there are times when righteous indignation  has its place this anger for  the sake of anger does not. 

Knowing  that Iõm an accommodator I will  need to find  ways to help while  not buying  in to anger that 

reminds me of that Lingcod  flopping  around on Chrisõs boat deck. My  prayer is for  calm and reason 

to prevail  as all of us wrestle this medical leviathan together.  

 

God Bless All  Of You. 

 

Pastor Mike  
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THE SUNNYSLOPE CHURCH 

 
Church of the Brethren & United Church of Christ  

WORSHIP SERVICES 

Zoom Worship  
Every other Sunday in May 

 

PLEASE CARE FOR 

EACH OTHER 

CHURCH OFFICE ASSISTANT  

TUE 8-1 pm ~ WED 8-2 ~ Thu 8-Noon 

Phone: (509) 663-5745 

Email: sunnyslopechurch@nwi.net 
Website 

www.sunnyslopechurchwa.org 

 

Sunnyslope Church - May 

In view of Governor Inslee’s stay-at-home 

extension through May, we are continuing to 

suspend on-site worship at The Sunnyslope 

Church. Staff is primarily working at home. 

Please honor social distancing if you need to go 

to the building itself. 

 

V Check our Zoom worship or “chit-
chat” schedule(s) and watch for links in the 
week prior to each of our meetings. 

V A “transition committee” from the Leadership 
Team has met (via Zoom) to plan how to 
welcome our new pastor, Russell Clark to 
ministry with us in this challenging time of 
stay-at-home expectations. It looks like 
Pastor Russ will be able to be a part of our 
Zoom worship on May 17th 

o The committee will meet with him 
(via Zoom) on May 18 to help plan 
what comes next.  

V Pastor Mike O’Cain will remain with us 
through the remainder of May, preaching on 
our “5th Sunday” (Pentecost!) as we make 
this transition.  

o We are forever grateful for Mike’s 
leadership and willingness to stay 
with us through these days! 

 
 

Helping Our Wenatchee 
Immigrant Community  

 

FUNDRAISER 
 
Donations can be made through 
GoFundMe at: 

 
https://www.gofundme.com/f/wenatchee -for-

immigrant -justice 

 
By check made out to: 

Sunnyslope Church 
3330 School St. 

Wenatchee, WA 98801 

Be sure to write Wenatchee for          
Immigrant Justice or WIJ  

in the memo line 

Also, you can contact: 

Mary Katherine Deen at 
mkydeen@yahoo.com  

for questions 
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